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PURPOSE/JUSTIFICATION OF RECOMMENDED ACTION 

DHCS recognized that the COVID-19 pandemic and resulting safer-at-home orders 
created challenges for the delivery of Specialty Mental Health Services (SMHS). More 
specifically, many California counties and their network of LE contractors were 
experiencing reimbursementand cash flow challenges dueto lower utilization and without 
commensurate decreases in cost. 

In response, DHCS suspended the usual and customary charge limitation 1 to allow 
Mental Health Plans (MHPs) to claim federal reimbursement on amounts paid to its 
contractors at the contractors' net allowable cost. However, since DMH also considers 
the CMA in the determination of net allowable costs, it is necessary for us to suspend 
CMA in addition to applying DHCS' suspension of usual and customary charges (for cost 
reporting and settlement purposes only) in order for LE contractors to fully benefit from 
any additional federal reimbursement available through the cost settlement process. 
Generally, cost settlement occurs within 20 months of the fiscal year end. 

Approval of this recommendation will enable DMH to settle with LE contractors based on 
their net allowable costs, subject to their Maximum Contract Amount (MCA) and funded 
program allocations, for services rendered during the period beginning March 1, 2020, 
and continuing through termination of the public health emergency created by the 
COVID-19 pandemic. In turn, this will enable LE contractors to preserve operating 
infrastructures and staff resources that are critically needed to continue service delivery. 

IMPLEMENTATION OF STRATEGIC PLAN GOALS 

The recommended action is consistent with the County's Strategic Plan Goal Ill, Realize 
Tomorrow's Government Today, specifically Strategy 111.3 - Pursue Operational 
Effectiveness, Fiscal Responsibility, and Accountability. 

FISCAL IMPACT/FINANCING 

There is no additional fiscal impact for the recommended action. DMH sets interim 
reimbursement rates (IRRs) with LE contractors in order to pay for services rendered 
during the fiscal year. DMH will continue to utilize the CMA when determining the 
maximum IRR per unit of service (UOS). Therefore, the LE contractors' IRRs will not 
increase beyond the CMA as a result of the recommended action. Further, DMH will not 
be increasing the LE contractors' MCA for their LE contracts in relation to this request to 
exclude the CMA from consideration when calculating the net allowable cost of services. 
As such, DMH will not pay beyond the MCA for LE contracts. There is no change in net 
County cost associated with the recommended action. 

1 CMS did not approve a waiver of usual or customary charge limitation for psychiatric inpatient hospital 
services. Hence, Hospital Administrative Day rates will continue to be settled at the lower of actual cost, 
usual or customary charge, or the Schedule of Maximum Allowances (SMA). 
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